
Dear Parents,
 
Welcome back! I hope you all enjoyed an incredible summer break with your families. Although it was
a busy summer at Hazelwood with all the site developments, I was very grateful to be able to enjoy
some time away with my family. It was a chance to take stock of all we achieved last year and begin to
look forward to all that is to come in this new academic year.  
 
To our new parents, a warm welcome from myself and staff; we are thrilled to have you as part of the
Hazelwood community. I understand how challenging a change of routine and environment can be
for families - we are here to support you in any way we can.
 
It has been wonderful to welcome our Reception classes into the Baily Building. Our Reception
teachers have done an amazing job of creating warm and inviting classrooms for our new pupils to
enjoy learning through play, both inside and outside, using our extensive facilities. The children have
been absolutely incredible at adjusting to their new space and routines. 

Our new Upper School Learning Centre, located in The Ruth Bourne Building, is proving very popular
with our Upper School pupils. It’s an amazing learning environment, which we’re incredibly proud of –
if anyone hasn’t had the opportunity to see it yet, please contact Natalie to arrange a tour:
headspa@hazelwoodschool.com

A big thank you to the HPA for arranging the annual Colour Run last Sunday. Hazelwood was
drenched in colour and from the laughter that could be heard across the site, it was clear that
everyone had a wonderful time. 

I have spent part of this week in South Wales at an IAPS (Independent Association of Prep Schools)
conference. It is always fascinating to hear ideas and challenges from other independent schools. The
private school sector has never been so challenging and yet so rewarding for those lucky enough to
be part of it and I find myself even more enthused with energy, inspiration and love for my job than
ever before. It really has been an inspiring few days.
 
Other good news, I wanted to share that Hazelwood has been nominated for another award; we are a
2024 Finalist in the Talk Education Awards for Innovation in Education. We’re delighted that our efforts
to provide a bold and innovative approach to learning has been recognised. At Hazelwood, we
understand the need to equip pupils with the skills needed for the changing world we live in; an
education through a modern lens is at the forefront of our thinking.
 
Finally, our two open mornings are fast approaching. Please spread the word if you know of anyone
who might be interested in learning more about our wonderful school.
 

Friday October 11th – Years 7 & 8.
Friday 22nd November – Whole School.

 
Best wishes for a restful and enjoyable weekend.
 
Lindie
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Compassion. Courage. Respect.

mailto:headspa@hazelwoodschool.com


Open Mornings



Award Nomination
Hazelwood is a 2024 finalist in the Talk Education Awards for
Innovation in Education! 

We are delighted that our efforts to provide a bold and innovative
approach to learning has been recognised. At Hazelwood, we
understand the need to equip pupils with the skills needed for the
changing world we live in. Education through a modern lens is at the
forefront of our thinking.

HPA

The HPA urgently needs volunteers
to help at the 2nd hand uniform
shop. 

We open Mondays and Wednesdays
8-9am but would also like to open
on a Friday if we have enough
volunteers. 

If you can commit to 1 or 2 hours per week (term time only) on the days/hours
stated, please visit the shop to discuss or email Sarah at
sarahhumphrey2004@yahoo.co.uk

Thank you!



Charity Walk Appeal

Nine Hazelwood staff members are climbing
Snowdon next Saturday, setting off at 2am to raise
money for The Eve Appeal, a charity which funds
research into gynaecological cancer. 

Charity Cake Sale & Walk 

On Monday 23rd September, to help reach their target, pupils and staff will
attempt to walk the distance around the school grounds (weather permitting)
before having the option to purchase some homemade treats at break time.
We would be extremely grateful if any budding bakers would like to contribute
to the bake sale, and if children wish to buy any, cakes will be 50p each. Please
can children bring coins only into school, thank you.

There will be staff in the dining hall during breakfast next Monday until 8:35am
to receive any cakes you have kindly baked. Please label the container with
your child's name and form to ensure its safe return! Please remember not to
include nuts in your bakes, such as ground almonds, Nutella or marzipan etc.
There will be a separate selection of allergy-friendly treats to cater for all our
students' dietary requirements, but you are more than welcome to provide
your own child’s treat.

Thank you in advance for all your support, and if the thought of baking fills you
with dread, the jolly walkers would be very appreciative of any donations which
can be made directly on their fundraising page.

Thank you!

https://www.justgiving.com/page/hazelwoodstaff?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fhazelwoodstaff&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share


Congratulations to Francesca in Year 5 for being our Music
Hero this week in Wind Band. She is new to the group, has
been practising so hard and has made so much progress. 

Well done Francesca!

Student Spotlight

The Student Spotlight aims to showcase the remarkable achievements of our
pupils, both within and beyond Hazelwood. 

Please nominate your child if they have accomplished something wonderful -
we’d love to hear about it! Email: marketing@hazelwoodschool.com



Staff Spotlight



Wrens

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

The children have settled in well in the Wrens group! They have been engaging
in messy play activities related to our farm theme, such as spaghetti play and
water play. They have also been creating farm animals using their handprints
and puffy paint. Additionally, the Wren children have been enjoying exploring
the sensory and garden area. 



Starlings

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

The Starlings have been settling in wonderfully over the past few weeks. They
are happy and have been enjoying playing with new toys and exploring their
new room. They have shown a keen interest in farm animals, singing along to
"Old McDonald" and imitating animal noises. They have also enjoyed sensory
activities like sequin boards and shapes with different textures. There have
been various messy play activities that the children have enjoyed, such as
mixing paint with shaving foam and cleaning mud off toy animals.



Wagtails

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS

The Wagtails have settled in nicely in their new room and have been getting to
know new friends. They have been having fun exploring the classroom and
discovering new toys. They have shown enthusiasm for learning about different
animals like tigers, sheep, and pigs. Wagtails have been engaging in various
messy play activities with items like pasta, conditioner, cereals, and rice. They
have been using tools like tweezers and paintbrushes for exploration. The
children have been creative with art, painting pigs, tigers, and making turkeys
with their hands. 



NURSERY & EARLY YEARS
Lower Robins
This week in Lower Robins, the children have been very busy and have settled in well,
adapting to the new routine and environment. Many happy faces greet us as they arrive in
the morning, waving goodbye to their parents.

Throughout the week, the children have engaged in a variety of activities, such as
painting, cutting, and their first P.E. lesson, which they all enjoyed. In the second week, we
focused on exploring the children's families and asked parents to bring in a family photo
for our family tree display. The children had great fun sharing and discussing who was in
their photos.

During the third week, we delved into the story of 'The Three Bears', discussing their
behaviour and the story itself. The children particularly enjoyed creating puppets,
engaging in size ordering activities, colour recognition games, and a fun cooking activity
with Beth where they made bears' toast using honey, banana, and raisins.
Next week we topic is ‘The three little pigs’ 🐷



Last week, the children have been discussing their families by looking at
family photos, creating a family nest for the Robins, and exploring shapes in
messy trays. They have also been adjusting to new routines in the Upper
Robins room. The children enjoyed their music lesson with Mrs Fryer and the
PE lesson. This week, they had a lovely Autumn walk exploring the natural
areas, collecting autumn materials, making hedgehogs with playdough and
twigs, and threading autumn leaves.

Upper Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



It has been a brilliant start to the new academic year in Skylarks' Green. The
children have settled happily into their new environment and are keen to
participate in all the activities on offer. We initially gauged the children's
interests and preferences through a variety of engaging activities and then, this
week, we have extended this into our focus on 'All about me'. The children have
celebrated their similarities, and differences, via self- portraits, paper plate
faces and by compiling their unique 'All about me' photo albums. 

We have matched numerals to the quantity of our family members and started
to learn new vocabulary to describe our feelings and emotions during circle
time. The children also enjoyed their first swimming classes and will be joining
Gary for their initial Forest School session later today. 

Skylarks - Green

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



The last two weeks at Skylarks have been absolutely lovely! The children have
been brimming with joy and confidence as they settle in. They've been really
busy exploring all the cool stuff in the classroom and having fun outside in the
gardens. From building sandcastles to making fabulous mud cakes and pies,
and even whipping up some special Skylarks stick soup – they've been creative
little wonders!

We've also been working on an "emotion tree" together to chat about how
we're feeling. It's been great to see them opening up about their emotions,
what makes them feel that way, and how we can handle different feelings.
The children are also super excited about their "All About Me" books. They
can't wait to share stories about their families and the exciting adventures
they've been on. It's just heartwarming to see them proudly showing off
pictures and telling us all about their loved ones.

Skylarks - Orange

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Our first week was all about helping the children settle into their new school
environment. We introduced the Three Bears Rules:

Daddy Bear (Safety): How we can stay safe, such as walking in school.
Mummy Bear (Caring): Being kind, using kind hands and feet.
Baby Bear (Learning): Always trying our best and helping each other.
Goldilocks (Perseverance): Encouraging the children to keep trying, even when things
feel tricky.

The children reflected on these rules and shared their own ideas on how to follow them.
It was a great opportunity to help them understand the importance of these values.

The Colour Monster and Talking About Feelings
We also read The Colour Monster story, which helped us explore different emotions and
the colours that represent them. The children shared how each emotion made them feel
and learned that it's okay to feel a wide range of emotions throughout the day.

Families and Sharing Holidays
We discussed our families, celebrating how everyone’s family is unique and special. The
children enjoyed drawing pictures of their families and talking about the people they
had included. We also shared stories about our summer holidays, taking turns to listen
and speak—a great way to practise communication and social skills.

Reception
Settling into Reception 



In our second week, we introduced our new topic:
Superheroes! The children were thrilled to dive into the
story of Supertato. We began creating superhero
landscapes, working on the backgrounds and cutting out
squares and rectangles for the buildings. The children
loved talking about Evil Pea and the vegetables from the
story. This led to a great discussion on why eating
vegetables is important, supported by the fun advert "Eat
Them to Defeat Them!"

Reception
Superheroes!

We introduced our first Think Write character, Harriet the Cow! The children began
practising Harriet’s starting shape and will continue exploring different ways to form
this shape in the coming weeks.

Writing: Think Write and Harriet the Cow

Harvest Festival Preparation
Finally, we’ve started practising for our Harvest Festival. The children have been
singing songs and learning their harvest poems with enthusiasm. It’s wonderful to see
them so excited about our upcoming celebration!

Maths: Noticing, Sorting, and Counting
In maths, we focused on comparing objects by noticing what's the same and what's
different, then sorting them into sets. We practised counting groups of numbers and
explored different ways to represent numbers, such as making unifix cube towers and
using tweezers to move the correct number of gems into bowls.

Maths: Writing Numerals and Numberblocks
In maths this week, we worked on the rhymes for writing numerals 0-5. The children
practised thinking about where each number starts and ends to form them correctly.
We also explored the Numberblocks characters for numbers 1-4, discussing how each
number is made and what it looks like.

We also explored Superworm and talked about what makes a superhero. The children
shared their ideas about how superheroes help others, drawing connections to their
own lives and the people who help them. We even used an AI website to help the
children create their own superheroes! The children described them and the AI made it
into an image.



YEAR  1 
Forest School
Year 1 had a fabulous time in their first Forest School session! The sun was
shining and we loved searching for shapes, colours and textures in the natural
environment, as well as climbing trees to challenge ourselves!

Reading

Year 1 have been thoroughly enjoying
reading lots of fiction and non-fiction
books in their new classrooms in and
around the Baily building! 



YEAR  1 
Topic Day
Topic Day - Is Plastic a Good Thing? 

Year 1 enjoyed a fun-filled Topic Day where
the children began to think carefully about
the question ‘Is Plastic a Good Thing?’ The
children had an exciting trip to the Outdoor
Box and discovered that Mr Messy had had a
very messy party! They did a great job
sorting the rubbish for recycling! 



Year 3 had an exciting time last week using the VR goggles to explore the
Stone Age! They spotted Stone Age tools, entered dark caves and came face
to face with a woolly mammoth and a cave lion! Looking carefully at what
they could see, they answered questions about the Stone Age and
considered what life might have been like at the time. Would we have
survived the Stone Age?

YEAR  3
History

Maths
Today Year 3 dienes to understand place value up to 10000. We recognised
that we can represent numbers in different ways.



YEAR  4
Volcano Day
Year 4 had a brilliant start to their topic, Active Planet! The day
started with Lego construction of volcanoes in the box and volcano
artwork. They then heard about the rumblings of Oxted Volcano, and
as groups, decided what the ten most important things to pack when
evacuating are. Finally, the afternoon ended with a bang! Year 4
created volcanoes out of junk modelling and then took them outside
to start the eruptions, mixing bicarbonate of soda and vinegar
together. An excellent way to end the day and start the topic! 



YEAR  4
Science
4H have been making use of the good weather lately, taking their
Science lesson outside to explore the different sounds they can make
around school, and identifying what caused those vibrations. They
have also thoroughly enjoyed their first rotation of Forest School,
making some pretty artwork and building a shelter for an acorn,
hoping it would stay dry when doused with water! We had some
interesting pet names for their acorns! 



YEAR 5

Geography
Year 5 used Lego to make the Caribbean.



YEAR 6
Geography
Exploring plate tectonics through virtual reality 

British Sign Language
As part of our Year 6 project, we have fully immersed ourselves in
preparing for our British Sign Language Course. We successfully
managed silent dodgeball, benchball and juggling. The book club
didn’t go so well! 



Year 7 have been enjoying the woods on Friday night.

YEAR 7
Forest School



YEAR 8
Maths
Year 8 were enjoying the amazing facilities in the new Upper School
Learning Centre during their Maths lessons last week as they learnt
about volume of prisms.

Design & Technology

Biomimicry - Students are designing an outside seating area for a
social space inspired by natural organic objects. 

Students researched areas of nature that would help them create a
new and original shape. They are now modelling their prototypes.

So far mushrooms, flowers, lemons and octopuses have been a
popular choice of inspiration!  Well done year 8! 



Sport
Hazelwood Relays

The Hazelwood Relays Cross Country event was a resounding success, with an
impressive 279 children participating across various age groups. Hazelwood School
demonstrated strong representation by entering four teams in each age group for
both boys and girls, reflecting the depth of talent and enthusiasm across the school’s
cross country runners.

Key Highlights
U13 Girls
The standout performance of the day came from the U13 girls' team, who secured an
outstanding **2nd place finish**. Their teamwork, perseverance, and strategic
running helped them achieve this impressive result, earning them well-deserved
recognition.
  
U13 Boys
Not far behind, the U13 boys’ team delivered a strong performance, achieving **3rd
place** in their race. This result demonstrated the boys' determination and growing
skill in cross country running, highlighting their potential for even greater success in
future events.

Team Effort Across All Age Groups
Hazelwood entered four teams in each age category, ensuring a broad representation
in the competition. Both boys’ and girls’ teams across all age groups gave their best
efforts, with many children taking part in competitive cross country for the first time.
Despite the challenging conditions, every runner showed resilience, determination,
and a willingness to push their limits.

Looking Forward
The Hazelwood Relays set the tone for a strong cross country season ahead. With
solid performances across the board and standout results for the U13 girls and boys,
the teams are well-positioned for continued success. The event also provided an
excellent opportunity for all 279 children to develop their racing techniques, stamina,
and confidence in a competitive yet supportive environment.



Sport
Swimming - U11 - U13 Hawthorns
The swimming team kicked off the season with great energy and enthusiasm at the
first swimming galas of the year. A total of 81 children from the team had the
opportunity to showcase their skills and compete in two separate events: against
Hawthorns School (U11-U13) and Royal Russell School (U8-U11). The atmosphere was
electric as everyone embraced the challenge of competing.

Competition Highlights
Hawthorns School (U11-U13) - The older swimmers competed against a strong team
from Hawthorns, showcasing their growing skills and teamwork. Despite facing tough
competition, our swimmers held their own, delivering some impressive individual
performances. The event proved to be an excellent starting point for the season,
giving the team the chance to test their abilities and identify areas for growth.
  
Royal Russell School (U8-U11)- Our younger swimmers also had a fantastic
opportunity to compete against Royal Russell, many for the very first time. The gala
served as an exciting introduction to competitive swimming for these young athletes.
Their determination and enthusiasm were evident throughout the event, laying a
solid foundation for future galas. 4 School records were broken in the process over
25m; Imogen Zurrin in the Year 3 Frontcrawl, Max Castell in the year 5 Backstroke
and Jack Laman and Sienna Carley in the Year 3 Breastroke events. A massive
congratulations to those children!

Team Spirit and Enthusiasm
Beyond the races, the true success of the day was the camaraderie and team spirit
displayed by every swimmer. Each child gave their best effort, supported their
teammates, and left the gala with valuable experience. There were smiles all around,
and the swimmers' joy in participating was clear.

Looking Ahead
This first gala of the year serves as an excellent starting point for what promises to
be a successful season. While the swimmers have shown solid performance early on,
the team is ready to work hard, improve their techniques, and make significant
progress in the months ahead.



Sport
Football
The U11A’s started off their season
strongly, winning the cup at Hilden
Grange. Continuing their excellent
form from last year, they
demonstrated superb teamwork,
keeping a clean sheet in all their
matches, and showcasing clinical
finishing in front of goal. Well done
on a superb performance, we look
forward to more successes in future
competitions.

Sports Teams of the Week



Music



Music

I am a Surrey Arts teacher from Surrey County Council music service that
visits Hazelwood. All cello applications need to be registered with Surrey
Arts as per the flyer above using the QR code, which will take you to the
application form. 

Stringbabies is taught in a group scenario, usually in groups of 2/3 and we
also arrange the hire of the cellos for your child. They are timetabled
within the school day, and I collect the children once I have had their
timetables and agreed this with Mrs Haydock. 

Each child will have a practice book for communication and what to be
practiced each week and also a contact source between parent and
teacher. If you need to contact me my email is
Yvette.madden@surreycc.gov.uk.

Once we have the application, we can begin to organise your cello and
timetable the lessons. I look forward to meeting your child and beginning
their musical journey!

Kind regards 
Yvette Madden 

mailto:Yvette.madden@surreycc.gov.uk


Other News
Harvest Festival

Please donate on 

Friday 27th September 

at drop off!



Other News
Gothia Cup - Year 6 & 8
Back in July, some of our previous Year 6 & 8 pupils travelled to Sweden
to compete in the Gothia World Youth Cup.

Well done to Jack M, Freddie G, Clarice R, Bea B-H, Ayesha and Elsie L for
their incredible performances - they had an amazing time!

A big thank you for all your kind wishes and wedding gifts. We had an
amazing day!

Many thanks from Danny and Kelly.

Thank you!



LIBRARY

Reading Challenges and Snakes and Ladders
I do hope that you have all had a great summer and that you encouraged
your children to take part in the two Library reading challenges. With the
weather not being so favourable, maybe, the alternative was reading! I have
certainly had a great response so far with entries, so, thank you to those
that have already handed the completed forms in, and in some cases, prizes
have already been chosen. Years 1 and 2 will be getting their prizes soon but
there is still time for those that have not sent them in as the final day for
accepting these in the library is Friday 27th September so, please
remember to get them in by that date. Please attach any photos of your
child/rens reading alongside any book reviews and pictures of reading in
strange places etc. 

Charges
Please can the pupils all remember to bring in their books that they had
over the summer holidays as these are now due in. Sadly I am going to
have to raise an overdue fee (£3) on any book that does not come in by
each half term and not at the end of each term as we used to do. I am sad
to have to do this but a lot of books are just not getting returned and this
is spoiling it for those pupils who are requesting these books.  Can I also
please can I add, that any damaged books returned to the library will also
have to be charged for. Please remind pupils to keep their drinking
vessels away from all books.  

Lisa Williamson
On Thursday the 10th of October, we will be welcoming the author, Lisa
Williamson, to Hazelwood School for an assembly with Years 5 to 7 and
afterwards she will be running workshops with Years 5 & 6. A
communication regarding this visit will be sent via our normal comms to
those parents in participating years regarding the purchase of her books.
We are looking forward to welcoming Lisa to our school.





Notices
Messy Church at St Peter’s Limpsfield

Children are invited to Messy Church on a Sunday at
3pm in St Peter’s. This month’s theme is families, so
we’ll have lots of crafts and activities to enjoy, plus
songs and stories.

If you’d like to come, please email
stpeterschurch.lttm@gmail.com

We look forward to seeing you there!



NOTICES



NOTICES



We are sharing more of our amazing school
stories across our X account (formerly
known as Twitter). 
Follow us on our social feeds for daily
updates on school news. 

@hazelwoodoxted

Follow us on our social media channels!

                                
                       @hazelwoodschooloxted

                       @hazelwoodschool.co.uk


